
TO: Public Works Committee 

FROM: Mary Heather Ames, Assistant Transportation & Engineering Director 

DATE: July 6, 2023 

SUBJECT: Local Agency Agreement and Prospectus with WSDOT for the Traffic Signal 
Controller and Detection Upgrade 

 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Staff requests the Public Works Committee recommend the City Council approve and 
authorize the Mayor to sign the Local Agency Prospectus for the Traffic Signal Controller 
and Detection Upgrade project. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
In 2020, the City was awarded federal funding to complete the Traffic Signal Controller and 
Detection Upgrade project. This project updates equipment at various signalized 
intersections throughout the City with the goal of increased efficiency for road users – 
vehicle drivers, cyclists, and pedestrians. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
C. Create and maintain a transportation system safe for all modes of travel. 

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Do not authorize approval of the Agreement and inform Thurston Regional Planning 
Council we cannot meet the obligation commitment. 

 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
Local funds shown in the Local Agency Agreement Supplement and Local Agency Federal 
Aid Prospectus are programmed in the Transportation CFP. 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Local Agency Agreement 
B. Local Agency Federal Aid Prospectus 


